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RECAP OF THE WEBSITE

According to the minutes of July 18 2006 the board selected the domain name MVMEDICALRESERVECORPS.ORG for us to use as our address for our website and authorized me to purchase this domain name which I did.  I then created the content for the website with input from the board.

According to the minutes of Dec 13, 2006, $1000.00 was appropriated to pay MVOL to construct a website platform to put the created content on. I had MVOL construct the website platform and add our content. After the website was constructed, I arranged for the website to be housed at one of hosting companies that I do business with and which I had confidence in, at that time. I also had them create an email platform for the mvmedicalreservecorps.org domain name. This company hosts over 100,000 websites. In the intervening 3 years, we have had only two instances of trouble with this provider regarding email and one instance of trouble with the website itself. I was able to obtain tech support to sort out these problems but it took some time. This last time the solution was particularly difficult to resolve and it took many attempts over 2 weeks to solve the problem and many hours on the phone waiting for service.  The long wait for tech support is the cause of our website being down for so long. I believe that I know why tech support was so difficult to get and I have a solution.

As we all know, the current economic crisis is causing companies to put off upgrading their equipment and to downsize their workforce.  This fact is particularly apparent to me when I try to get tech support from the companies that I do business with. The wait time for service is considerable and the tech support answers have become very abbreviated and these answers are incomplete.  This appears to be the case with several of the companies which I do business with, including the company where we host our website and who we get our email from.

I believe that the solution to this tech support problem is to change the location of our website and the email service from the company which currently houses them to a local provider. If we do that, if problems occur when I manage the content of the website or if a problem develops with the email, I can just interact locally to get the problem fixed.

I would suggest that we move our website from the company where it is currently housed to MVOL. This can be done with no interruption of service or disruption of our website. All we would be doing is moving the files and the email service from the computer where it currently lives to a computer that MVOL uses. Everything else remains the same and it would solve the service problem that seems to be developing with the larger companies.

The downside however, is that economy of scale no longer applies. The price for our website hosting and email delivery will rise from $11.99 per month to $20.00 per month and there is a $25.00 set up fee.

Discussion

:could have been file corruption, an external hack, a backup malfunction, a domain name renewal screwup, or all of the above

